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Child malnutrition in Nepal 
Nepal, with an annual GDP per capita income of US$367, is one of the poorest countries in the 
world. Two thirds of Nepal’s children are severely deprived and just under 40% live in absolute 
poverty. Child poverty is three times higher in rural households than in urban households. Two 
in every five children experience severe deprivation of at least two basic human needs. 
Deprivations of food and sanitation services occur most frequently, followed by deprivations of 
water and information services. Malnutrition is a severe problem; with half of Nepal’s children 
under the age of five stunted and over two thirds underweight. Measured by the absence of a 
toilet of any kind, over half of Nepal’s children (55.7% or 6.4 million) defecate in open spaces 
with obvious implications for the spread of diseases.  

Kumari and Niraj 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kumari and Niraj were born into a poor, low caste 
family in a remote area of Nepal. Their father was a 
building porter. One day he was carrying cement on 
his back to a village. It was summer; he was hot, 
tired and sweating.  He stopped by the river to rest 
and cool down. As he refreshed himself in the 
water, he slipped and was swept away and drowned 
in the Budigandaki River.   
Kumari was 3 years old and Niraj 1 when this 
happened. Their mother continued to look after 
them, supporting the family by farming, but she 
had a heart problem. 

In 2009, she came to Kathmandu for a hospital 
check up with the help of some neighbours. They 
admitted her immediately but 5 hours later she 
died. This left the 76 year old grandfather looking 
after the children. Friends of the family in 
Kathmandu approached us and Rolak went to 
Kumari and Niraj’s village and brought them 
back to LBU in June 2010. They were admitted in 
UKG and LKG, but they are very bright and good 
students and are now in Class 3 and 2 
respectively. Kumari is rather shy whereas Niraj 
is more outgoing. 
 
 

Niraj and Kumari at 
LBU2 in 2012 

Niraj and Kumari in July 2010 

 

 

 

 
 

Nepal has one of the highest 
early childhood mortality rates 
in the region. Leading causes of 
child mortality include 
diarrhoea, acute respiratory 
infection, and malaria. A large 
proportion of Nepal’s children 
have inadequate access to 
schooling and 10% of children 
do not attend school at all. 
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A new House Manager at LBU2 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rolak managed the two houses with the help of 
Kamala who is our most senior lady.  However, 
we now have 16 children at LBU2 and decided 
to hire a new house manager in April 2012. We 
put an ad in the newspaper and interviewed a 
large number of people. We finally decided to 
hire Ashok.  Ashok is now living with his wife 
and two years old daughter at LBU2.  He is 
smart, resourceful and hardworking and the 
children like him.  He is still learning but we 
think that this time we have found the right 
manager for LBU2. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Colour Day 
 

 

 

 

 

Holi is a religious spring festival celebrated 
by Hindus, as a festival of colours. It 
celebrates the beginning of Spring. It also has 
a religious purpose, commemorating events 
present in Hindu mythology. The main day,  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A car at LBU 
For 10 years our house manager has been riding a 125cc motorbike in all weathers in the 
polluted and jammed traffic of Kathmandu. When one of our children was sick, we used to put 
him or her between Rolak driving the motorbike and me on the back. Therefore, in 2012 we 
decided to buy a small car.  We looked for second hand cars but there were no guarantees and 
we were worried that we could end up paying more money in repairs so we bought a new car 
with a long term warranty.  
We still use the old motor bicycle to save petrol and 
for small trips, but Rolak and I are not getting 
younger and to be able to use the car when we have 
many children or large loads of goods to transport is 
really nice. The whole family is very proud of the 
car.  For the Dashain festival we killed a rooster to 
bless the car and make sure that we do not have 
accidents. Rolak and I do not believe in this but this 
is the tradition in Nepal.  The boys are particularly 
proud of the new car and love to have their photo 
taken in front of it. They are always very keen to 
accompany Rolak when he is taking the car and 
needs their help to carry things. As we have two 
homes, it is also convenient to have two vehicles for 
the two house managers. 
 

  

 

 

When we started our 
second home in 2008, 
we had to hire a house 
manager shortly after we 
welcomed our 10th child. 
We hired a young man 
with his family.  He was 
a nice person but did not 
meet LBU standards and 
we had to let him go.  
The following two years  

 

 

Holi, also known as 
Dhuli in Sanskrit, is 
celebrated by people 
throwing scented 
powder and perfume 
at each other. At 
LBU the children 
had a lot of fun! 
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Tihar festival 
In November we celebrated the festival 
of light (Tihar).  All the children really 
enjoyed decorating the house and going 
door to door singing songs to get sweets 
and money.  We also had many groups 
coming to our courtyard to sing.  We 
welcomed a variety of people from 
groups of 5 or 6 10 years old girls 
singing traditional Nepalese songs to 
groups of 7-8 young men equipped with 
electric guitars and drums.  They had an 
enthusiastic crowd to encourage them 
with our children. This year we were 
also very lucky to have the visit of two 
of our children’s sponsors.  

Pokhara in April 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LBU1 has to move house 
The owner of the house for LBU1 has decided to take back the house and has asked us to move 
out. This has been a big worry because if we did not find a house in the neighbourhood, we had 
to move the two homes.  Our children have found a home at LBU and are very attached to their 
house.  Moving, is always difficult for them because they can’t help worrying that they are going 
to lose their home.  Fortunately, after visiting more than 20 houses, we finally found a nice home 
nearby and the children of LBU1 will move there mid-February.  The children of LBU2 are very 
happy that they do not have to move anywhere.  We will try to secure at least a 5 year contract 
for LBU2 and we have agreed a ten year contract with the owner of LBU1.  
 

  

 

 

 

 

There is some 
work to do in our 
new house before 
we move in and 
in our next 
newsletter we 
will show you 
more photos of 
our refurbished 
house. 

This year we went 
again to Pokhara for 
our April vacation.  
Our older children 
love going there and 
most of our younger 
children had not been 
to Pokhara yet.  We 
had a busy sojourn.  
There was a fair in 
town for the New 
Year and we all went 
and enjoyed the 
different attractions.  
We did boating on 
the lake and visited 
the Gurka Museum.   
We did many walks 
in the surrounding 
mountains and the 
children thoroughly 
enjoyed the 
swimming pool of 
the hotel.  
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   Gratefully yours,  

     
Florence Krief 

                                                          
                                       

 
 
                                      Florence Krief 

Sponsoring a child 
Any donation is welcome and even £10 or £20 makes a difference.  However, should you 
wish to sponsor a particular child and follow his/her progress as he/she grows up, the cost is 
£40 a month or £20 if you wish to co-sponsor a child with friends or family.  Alternatively, 
we can arrange for you to have a co-sponsor. 
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Thank you to our 10k runners 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This year again we had the chance to have 
four courageous runners who woke up early 
on a Sunday to run the London 10k.  
Thank you to Sabina, Bart, Rob and Hazel! 
Like every year, it was actually great fun and 
many runners were dressed in the most 
bizarre attire from Carrot to Smurf.  The 
ambiance was great and everybody enjoyed a 
hot breakfast after the run. 
 

Check our new website! 
A lot has happened since we established 
CAN in 2003 and our website needed a 
serious update.  During the whole of 2012, 
our trustees worked on the website content 
and design.  We asked a Nepalese company 
to help us and the cost of the new website 
was entirely supported by the trustees.  
Please have a look and do not hesitate to give 
us your comments on our facebook page! 
 

As every year, the children celebrated 
Bhai Tikka, and I celebrated it with 
Rolak who is my Nepalese brother.  
We followed the tradition and 
exchanged blessings for the coming 
year.  It is important for the children 
to see us follow the tradition like any 
Nepalese family. 

 

 

 

Child Action Nepal is 10 years old! 
Child Action Nepal was founded in 2003 by Simon Yun-Farmbrough and Florence Krief so 
this year is very special and we plan to celebrate with all our supporters.  We hope you will be 
able to join us for our ten years party in June.  We will send you your invitation soon. 


